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On the

Green
CHECK YOUR CALENDARS •.• 

A conference on "Reading in Relation 
to Deafness" will be held at Gallaudet 
College on Thursday, May 25. The con­
ference is being organized by Horace 
Reynolds (Psychology Department), Orin 
Cornett (Cued Speech Office) and Clarence 
Williams (Associate Dean for Research) and 
will include presentations by 13 researchers 
from Gallaudet and other colleges or uni-
versities. The meeting will take place 
in Hall Memorial Building, room 213, from 
8:30 a.m. to 8:30 p.m. The meeting will be
followed by a reception and social hour 
_hosted by Dr. Doin Hicks, Vice President 
for Research, Designate. Lunch and dinner 
will be available in the College Dining 
Hall. All members of the Gallaudet Com­
munity are encouraged to attend. A pro­
gram and registration form for this con­
ference will be distributed next week. 
For more information contact Horace 
Reynolds, Conference Coordinator, ext. 714. 

"ARSENIC AND OLD LACE" RETURNS TO KENDALL 
GREEN 

Students at the MSSD will perform 
"Arsenic and Old Lace" at 8:00 p.m. on 
May 11, 12 and 13 and also at 10:00 a.m. 
on May 12 in the school auditorium. The 
play, a Joseph Kesselring comedy, was a 
Broadway hit some 36 years ago. This 
production is of special importance to 
Kendall Green in that three MSSD faculty 
members first acted in this play on 
campus in 1942 when Eric Malzkuhn was given 
special permission to perform this ''hit" 
on Kendall Green. 

Tickets for "Arsenic and Old Lace" 
are $2.00 for adults and $1.00 for 
students or groups of 10 or more. They 
can be reserved through Ms. Wendy Bosler 
at ext. 864 (TTY and Voice). Be sure 
to join in the fun as this campus "legend" 
continues! 
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GALLAUDET DANCERS TO PERFORM AT THE 
PRESIDENT'S COUNCIL ON EMPLOYMENT OF 
THE HANDICAPPED 

President Carter will be addressing 
the assembly at the opening meeting of 
the PCEH on May 4, at 11:00 a.m. The 
Gallaudet Dancers will be performing for 
this very influential ·meeting that has 
been described as a showcase for employers 
to witness the employability of handicapped 
individuals. 

FORMER GRADUATE STUDENT CRITICALLY 
INJURED 

Gilbert Delgado has learned that a 
former Gallaudet graduate student from 
Costa Rica, Mirna Bravo, has been 
critically injured in a car accident 
there. If you are acquainted with Mirna, 
please send her a card or note to help 
cheer her up. (To avoid delays, please 
send your communication by air mail.) 
Her address is: Srta. Mima Bravo, Unidad 
de Cuidados Intensives, Hospital San 
Juan de Dios, San Juan, COSTA RICA, 
Central America. 

SELF IMPROVEMENT ANYONE?? 
The Graduate School, U.S. Department 

of Agriculture's schedule of 1978 Summer
Quarter Courses is now available. 

The schedule includes many day, 
evening and correspondence courses 
designed to help you improve your job 
skills, advance in your career or 
develop skills for an entirely new career. 
A variety of leisure courses are offered 
for those who wish to pursue a new hobby 
or interest. 

Registration for summer evening courses 
will be held June 5 - 10 in the USDA 
Patio, Administration Building, Inde­
pendence Ave., between 12th and 14th Sts., 
S.W. Hours will be weekdays: 11:00 a.m. 
to 6:30 p.m.; Saturday: 9:00 a.m. to 
4:00 p.m. For schedules call 447-4419. 



' · 

AMONG OURSELVES 
--Jose Lafitte had an article entitled 
"Bilingual Programs in the United States'' 
published in the February, 1978 issue of 
High Points. 
--Bill Mccrone and Jean Chambers wrote 
an article entitled "A National Pilot 
Study of Psychological Evaluation Ser­
vices to Deaf Vocational Rehabilitation 
Clients" that was published in the 
October, 1977 issue of Journal of 
Rehabilitation of the Deaf. 
--The Winter/Spring, 1978 issue of 
Focus (a publication of the Psychiatric 
Institute) contains an interview with 
Robert Mehan on the topic of Psycho­
therapy and the Deaf. 
--Sign Language Programs would like to 
announce the arrival of "The Joy of 
Signing" written by its director, Lottie 
Riekehof. Lottie is the author of the 
bestseller "Talk to the Deaf" of which 
"Joy" is a revision. Copies are now 
available at the bookstore. 
--Debbie Sonnestrahl of the Art Dept. 
participated in a conference on devel­
oping museum experiences for the 
handicapped. She was asked to be on the 
panel, hence, promoting deaf awareness 
and the need for programs designed for 
deaf persons in museums. 
--Sy DuBow made presentations at the 
DePaul Law School Conference on Employ­
ment Rights of the Handicapped and the 
Chicago Speech and Hearing Society in 
Chicago. Nancy Connors and Sy presented 
a legal workshop in Evansville, Indiana, 
on April 1, 19 78. 
--Larry Goldberg made a presentation for 
parents at the Illinois School for the 
Deaf, Jacksonville, Illinois. 
--Dianne Brooks, Mike Deninger, Robert 
Mehan, Bill Mccrone and Frank Zieaiula 
attended the APGA Convention March 19-
23, 1978 in Washington, D.C. They 
presented a program on "Developing 
Counseling Services for Hearing Impaired 
Public School Students." 

AMONG OllRSELVES ... 
--The Physical Plant staff is pleased to 
welcome Larry Dean as Electrical Project 
Coordinator. Larry is in his ten th year 
of service with Gallaudet College and has 
extensive knowledge of our electrical 
utility distribution systems. Larry, who 
is also the project coordinator on the 
new Kendall Demonstration Elementary School 
as well as coordinator on a number of other 
smaller projects around campus, will be 
working with Poward Levo, Jewel Verde, 
Craig Macfarlane, Pat Smith, Diane Mobley 
and Gregg Reynolds. 
--Al Pimental has heen selected for the 
Dan Cloud Leadership Award by the Center 
on Deafness at CSUN. This award, which 
was established ten years ago, recognizes 
outstanding leaders in the fields of 
rehabilitation and education of the deaf. 
--Rex Lowman has been named King Lion for 
the year 1978-79 by the Alexandria-Potomac 
Lions Club. 

DIRECTORY CORRECTION 
Tom Harrington's home address is 

listed in the College Directory incorrectly. 
The correct address is 3901 56th Avenue, 
Hyattsville, Md., 20784. The phone is 
277-3163. 
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